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Mining and Minerals Division 

 Michelle Lujan Grisham   
Governor 
 
Sarah Cottrell Propst 
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Todd E. Leahy, JD, PhD 
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Via ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

July 14, 2022 
 
Richard Reycraft, PhD 
Department of Cultural Affairs 
Historic Preservation Division 
407 Galisteo Street, Suite 236 
Santa Fe, NM  87501 
 
RE: Request for Comments on Revision 22-1 to Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit No. CI002RE, Rio 

Grande Resources Corporation 
 
Dear Dr. Reycraft: 
 
On June 13, 2022, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received an application from Rio Grande 
Resources Corporation (“RGR”) requesting a revision to Permit No. CI002RE.  The revision application 
(assigned by MMD as Revision 22-1) for the Mt. Taylor Mine permit proposes to: 
 

1. Expand the Disposal Cell. 
2. Update the Closeout/Closure Plan. 

 
MMD is requesting comments from your agency on the Revision 22-1 application for the Mt. Taylor 
Mine.  A copy of the revision application received by MMD may be viewed on the MMD website at: 
 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-
plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off 
 
If your agency has comments related to this application, please respond within 60-days of the date of 
receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 216-8945 or at 
David.Ohori@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Ohori, Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”) 
Mining and Minerals Division 
 
cc: Holland Shepherd, MARP Program Manager 
 Mine File (CI002RE) 

 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
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Via ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

July 14, 2022 
 
Matthew Wunder, PhD., Chief 
Conservation Services Division 
New Mexico Department of Game & Fish 
P.O. Box 25112 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 
 
RE: Request for Comments on Revision 22-1 to Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit No. CI002RE, Rio 

Grande Resources Corporation 
 
Dear Dr. Wunder: 
 
On June 13, 2022, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received an application from Rio Grande 
Resources Corporation (“RGR”) requesting a revision to Permit No. CI002RE.  The revision application 
(assigned by MMD as Revision 22-1) for the Mt. Taylor Mine permit proposes to: 
 

1. Expand the Disposal Cell. 
2. Update the Closeout/Closure Plan. 

 
MMD is requesting comments from your agency on the Revision 22-1 application for the Mt. Taylor 
Mine.  A copy of the revision application received by MMD may be viewed on the MMD website at: 
 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-
plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off 
 
If your agency has comments related to this application, please respond within 60-days of the date of 
receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 216-8945 or at 
David.Ohori@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Ohori, Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”) 
Mining and Minerals Division 
 
cc: Holland Shepherd, MARP Program Manager 
 Mine File (CI002RE) 

 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
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Via ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

July 14, 2022 
 
Anne Maurer, Mining Act Team Leader 
Mining Environmental Compliance Section 
Ground Water Quality Bureau  
New Mexico Environment Department 
P.O. Box 26110 
Santa Fe, NM 87502 
 
RE: Request for Comments on Revision 22-1 to Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit No. CI002RE, Rio 

Grande Resources Corporation 
 
Dear Ms. Maurer: 
 
On June 13, 2022, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received an application from Rio Grande 
Resources Corporation (“RGR”) requesting a revision to Permit No. CI002RE.  The revision application 
(assigned by MMD as Revision 22-1) for the Mt. Taylor Mine permit proposes to: 
 

1. Expand the Disposal Cell. 
2. Update the Closeout/Closure Plan. 

 
MMD is requesting comments from your agency on the Revision 22-1 application for the Mt. Taylor 
Mine.  A copy of the revision application received by MMD may be viewed on the MMD website at: 
 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-
plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off 
 
If your agency has comments related to this application, please respond within 60-days of the date of 
receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 216-8945 or at 
David.Ohori@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Ohori, Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”) 
Mining and Minerals Division 
 
cc: Holland Shepherd, MARP Program Manager 
 Mine File (CI002RE) 

 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
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Via ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

July 14, 2022 
 
Katie Zemlick, Hydrology Bureau Chief 
New Mexico Office of the State Engineer 
P.O. Box 25102 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 
 
RE: Request for Comments on Revision 22-1 to Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit No. CI002RE, Rio 

Grande Resources Corporation 
 
Dear Ms. Zemlick: 
 
On June 13, 2022, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received an application from Rio Grande 
Resources Corporation (“RGR”) requesting a revision to Permit No. CI002RE.  The revision application 
(assigned by MMD as Revision 22-1) for the Mt. Taylor Mine permit proposes to: 
 

1. Expand the Disposal Cell. 
2. Update the Closeout/Closure Plan. 

 
MMD is requesting comments from your agency on the Revision 22-1 application for the Mt. Taylor 
Mine.  A copy of the revision application received by MMD may be viewed on the MMD website at: 
 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-
plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off 
 
If your agency has comments related to this application, please respond within 60-days of the date of 
receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 216-8945 or at 
David.Ohori@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Ohori, Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”) 
Mining and Minerals Division 
 
cc: Holland Shepherd, MARP Program Manager 
 Mine File (CI002RE) 

 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
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Cabinet Secretary   
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Via ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

July 14, 2022 
 
Laura McCarthy, State Forester 
State Forestry Division 
New Mexico Energy. Minerals and Natural Resources Department 
1220 So. St. Francis Dr. 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
 
RE: Request for Comments on Revision 22-1 to Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit No. CI002RE, Rio 

Grande Resources Corporation 
 
Dear Ms. McCarthy: 
 
On June 13, 2022, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received an application from Rio Grande 
Resources Corporation (“RGR”) requesting a revision to Permit No. CI002RE.  The revision application 
(assigned by MMD as Revision 22-1) for the Mt. Taylor Mine permit proposes to: 
 

1. Expand the Disposal Cell. 
2. Update the Closeout/Closure Plan. 

 
MMD is requesting comments from your agency on the Revision 22-1 application for the Mt. Taylor 
Mine.  A copy of the revision application received by MMD may be viewed on the MMD website at: 
 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-
plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off 
 
If your agency has comments related to this application, please respond within 60-days of the date of 
receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 216-8945 or at 
David.Ohori@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Ohori, Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”) 
Mining and Minerals Division 
 
cc: Holland Shepherd, MARP Program Manager 
 Mine File (CI002RE) 

 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
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Jerry Schoeppner, Director 
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Governor 
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Cabinet Secretary   
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Via ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

August 31, 2022 
 
Mr. Richard Wilhelm 
USDA Forest Service, Cibola National Forest 
2113 Osuna Rd., NE, Suite A 
Albuquerque, NM 87113 
 
RE: Request for Comments on Revision 22-1 to Mt. Taylor Mine, Permit No. CI002RE, Rio 

Grande Resources Corporation 
 
Dear Mr. Wilhelm: 
 
On June 13, 2022, the Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) received an application from Rio Grande 
Resources Corporation (“RGR”) requesting a revision to Permit No. CI002RE.  The revision application 
(assigned by MMD as Revision 22-1) for the Mt. Taylor Mine permit proposes to: 
 

1. Expand the Disposal Cell. 
2. Update the Closeout/Closure Plan. 

 
MMD is requesting comments from your agency on the Revision 22-1 application for the Mt. Taylor 
Mine.  A copy of the revision application received by MMD may be viewed on the MMD website at: 
 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-
plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off 
 
If your agency has comments related to this application, please respond within 60-days of the date of 
receipt of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 216-8945 or at 
David.Ohori@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
David Ohori, Permit Lead 
Mining Act Reclamation Program (“MARP”) 
Mining and Minerals Division 
 
cc: Holland Shepherd, MARP Program Manager 
 Curtis Chee, Acting District Ranger, USDA Forest Service, Cibola National Forest, Mt. Taylor 

Ranger District 
 Jenna Padilla, Geologist, USDA Forest Service, Cibola National Forest  
 Mine File (CI002RE) 

https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/mmd/ci002re-mount-taylor-mine-updated-closeout-plan/?et_fb=1&PageSpeed=off
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